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BADLANDS HEAD START:  PRENATAL TO FIVE

TREC BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MEETING MINUTES


Meeting Date:

May 19, 2016
Board Business Mtg.:
5:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.
Place:


Belle Fourche Administration Bldg. 
Telephone Number:
605-723-8837
Roll Call: 
 
Members Attending:  
Brad Brunner, Janine Short, and Deborah Bordeaux

Members Absent: 

None



Quorum Established?

Yes

Non-Members attending:
Marcus Bevier, Melissa Pickle, Dorothy Richards and Tammy McDaniel
Business meeting began:    
 6:00 p.m.
********************************************************************************************
Training: None
Additions to Agenda:   Sick Leave Donation Policy and Leave Account
TREC Business:
BOD Roster & New Member Recruitment 
· Tim Potts and Tracey Wendt
· Marcus has not talked to Linda about the Conflict of Interest that Tim wondered about.  He will talk to her this month.  Deborah commented that she thinks it would be a conflict, because of our loan.  Marcus will check into this.
· Marcus reported that he talked to Tracey Wendt and she will call him next week to give him an answer.

Team Communication


PC Minutes – April 19th 
LT Minutes – April
· No questions or comments

Consent Agenda


April 21st, 2016 BOD Minutes:  Review and Adoption 
Policies, Procedures & Forms – None
Motion to approve the Consent Agenda as presented
Motion made by: Janine Short
Second by:  Deborah Bordeaux
Motion carried 
Old Business:
Maintenance & Improvement Projects – 2016
· Upcoming Projects (Belle Admin)
· We are currently sending out bid letters to get the roof of the Belle Administrative Office building replaced.  Marcus spoke with Regional Office and our auditor at Ketal Thorstenson, and it was determined that it would not require prior written approval to spend the additional money we will need after insurance.  Insurance will only cover the portion that was damaged in the wind and hail and we are going to fix the entire roof.  
· We are having someone look at the Buffalo basement – we have had water in the basement and need to get this fixed.

· The Newell building will also be getting new siding which was hail damaged.  This will be covered by insurance.
· We have several vehicles that received hail damage which we are currently getting repaired.  We also have one vehicle which was damaged due to an accident that will be getting repaired.  This will be covered by insurance as well.
· We are also going to have someone evaluate the Buffalo basement, which has some water leakage, and have that repaired.
Federal Monitoring Review Corrective Action Plan to Address Noncompliances 
· Current Status – Files Submitted
· Marcus has been in contact with Linda Fiock, and this has been handed over to another person at the Regional Office to be completed.  We have submitted all of the requested documentation that was needed.  We will be notified when it is complete.
New Business:

Financial Summary Report:  April 30th, 2016 
· Marcus reviewed the April Financial Summary Report 

· We have spent approximately 63% of budget
· Training money is being spent. We have staff that have attended and will be attending different types of training throughout the summer.  We also have plans of bringing in a Child Plus trainer to train the Administrative Staff in the fall.
· Monthly Admin. –We are doing well.

· In-kind – This has been good.  $31,000 for HS this month.  EHS - $22,000 this month.  We are a little behind on HS side but numbers will be coming in this month to bring it up
· Full Credit Card Reports, Bank Statements, CANS Report, USDA Savings Acct. Statement, Hunger Relief Acct. Statement, Shopko and Sam’s Club

· No questions or comments

Motion to approve Financial Summary Report as presented as well as the Full Credit Card Reports, Bank Statements, and CANS Report
Motion made by: Janine Short
Second by: Deborah Bordeaux
Motion carried  
Cash Flow Projection Reports (2015-16)
· Marcus reviewed the Cash Flow Projection Report

· Head Start is under-budget approximately $26,500.00 due to positions not being filled in OL/B.  We will be using this money for some of the repairs that we mentioned above, as well as supplies, etc. for our Centers and Home Visit staff.

· Early Head Start is under-budget approximately $75,600.00.  We will be ordering a new vehicle out of this, as well as, supplies, a new SPOT machine for the Health people, and other things that are needed to enable our teachers, home visitors to continue quality services to our families.  We also have several insurance payments that are still in the budget that will be expended on repairs to vehicles and buildings.
Motion to approve the Cash Flow Projection Report for April as presented

Motion made by: Janine Short

Second by:  Deborah Bordeaux
Motion carried
Summary of Operations Report: April 30th, 2016
· Enrollment – We are currently under enrolled in Head Start due to not having a home-visitor in Oglala Lakota/Bennett Counties. 91% of Enrollment.   EHS is also under-enrolled – it is at 93%.  Marcus also commented that our Wait List is all Over-Income families so we will need to work on this.  We are getting applications in.
· Family Partnerships, Socials, and Family Support – Everything in these areas are coming in pretty well.  
· Socializations – We are at 100% on Socializations.  Attendance has been OK at the Socials, some bigger than others.
· Home Visits – HS – 82% year to date.  Marcus took out the numbers for the absent home visitor in OLB. Overall is looking pretty good.  EHS Home Visits –79% years to date.  Doing pretty well.  The numbers are taken from last month’s tracking when we had an EHS home visitor gone in Perkins Co.  
· Observations – In talking to the ASMs, we are doing well on observations.  Our data does not show these because of the forms that we will need to get revised.  CLASS observations are coming in.  
· Classroom attendance –Yearly attendance was great.  88-91% at Centers
· GOLD is wrapping up for the 3rd aggregation for the year

· 45 Day Requirements – Still at 100% 
· 90 Day Requirements – Still at 100%
· Health – Looking very good. Dental follow-ups are getting done.  When HS ends, it makes it more difficult to get these done. 
Motion to approve Summary of Operations Report and other Monitoring Reports for April as presented
Motion made by: Janine Short
Second by:  Deborah Bordeaux
Motion carried
OLB Plan 2016-17 – Dayna Brave Eagle
· Marcus reviewed the meeting that he had with Deborah Bordeaux and Dayna Brave Eagle and what their concerns were regarding the Oglala Lakota /Bennett County Plan of converting 12 Head start slots from OLB to 4 Early Head Start slots in Butte County
· He reported that Deborah had asked to have Dayna put on the agenda for this meeting so that she could voice her concerns to the board.

· Dayna introduced herself.  She is the Tribal Education Agency Director, and has had this position for 7 years.  Prior to this, she has been an educator in the OLB area for many years.  

· She explained that we had mentioned the FACE program serving the children on the reservation.  Currently only 3 schools have a FAC E program.  Our program is the only program that does home-based services in that area.  
· She also addressed our need for staff.  She commented that there are a lot of people going to OLC to earn an Early Childhood degree.  She wondered if we had contacted the college regarding our open position.  

· Dorothy explained that when we do have qualified staff, they leave us because they can make more money elsewhere.  We cannot compete with the wages in that area.  We have sent out numerous applications, but don’t always get them back.

· Dayna and Deborah talked about having a partnership with the Oglala Lakota College Head Start program.  Marcus mentioned that he has been in contact with Janice Richards several times since he became the Executive Director, and has made numerous efforts to partner with them.  He also mentioned that he and Melissa Pickle have been attending the One Voice Group in an effort to create partnerships with organizations in that area.
· Brad commented that the services that we are giving now are as good as we’ve ever had.  Our issue is maintaining qualified staff so that we can provide services.  Another year of not fulfilling our obligations, we run the risk of losing the grant.

· Marcus stated that we are attempting to create some manageability in our organization.  If we continue to advertise and not get anyone, we risk losing money. We don’t want to be chronically under-enrolled.  We want to keep our current staff, and keep our services there; we do not want to pull out all together.  Converting these slots now doesn’t mean we will never have more kids there.  The Oglala Lakota College Head Start serves under Region 11.  They are currently only serving children in the classroom setting.  
· Marcus also stated that Butte County has a need for these extra slots.  Butte County does not have any other services.  He commented that he does a Community Assessment each year to see where the most need is.  He has to mitigate risk for our organization.  He feels this is the best solution that he could come up with given the restraints that we have.  

· Brad commented that we are going to have to move ahead with the plan.  
2016-17 Grant Application – Application Narrative, Budget Narrative
· Marcus reviewed the updates that were in the Grant Application
Motion to approve the 2016-17 Grant Application
Motion made by:  Janine Short
Second by:  Deborah Bordeaux 
Motion carried

Self-Assessment Findings

· Marcus reviewed some of the findings that were indicated on the Self-Assessment Summary of Findings.  
· Melissa commented that a lot of the things that are on this are already in place, and we will be taking care of the rest.
Motion to approve the Self-Assessment Findings
Motion made by:  Janine Short
Second by:  Deborah Bordeaux
Motion carried

Cost of Living Adjustment – 1.8%

· Marcus reported that this has been applied to salary and benefits.

Resignations & Terminations: None
Hiring Recommendations: Rebecca Gervais-Larson
· Marcus reviewed Rebecca’s credentials and passion for working with families. 
Hiring in Process:  Bison EHS HV
· We are setting up interviews for this position

United Way of the Black Hills

· No movement on this
Program Instructions:  
· PI-16-02

· This was regarding the Cost of Living Adjustment
· PI-16-03
· Additional monies released by the Office of HS to increase hours in Center based.

· He is working on a survey for community members.

· We would be moving one classroom up to 5 days a week and going through July.

· Teacher burnout.  Funds are not guaranteed.  It does not meet the needs of the families that we serve.  In Lemmon the school district is done but we are still going so attendance has cut down.  

· Marcus spoke with other directors at the SDHSA in Chamberlain.  Some jumped on board, others will not.  
Board Retreat – Tentative Dates, Participants

· Please fill out the doodle poll.
Leave Bank

· Office of HS is pushing having a leave bank.  If we put money in this account it is an obligated account and can be held over.  

· Dorothy commented that the people that are doing this are doing it at the end of their grant year.  Reconciling at the end of the year.  Employees can build up 160 hours of leave.  Have an acct. laid out in case something happened where everyone wanted their leave paid out.  It doesn’t jeopardize current funds.

We will get some input from our fiscal specialist.

Sick Leave Donation Policy
· Marcus shared a policy that we are talking about going to.  It takes 1 year to get 160 hrs.  Increase the donation that people can make.  To be eligible to receive it, you have to donate.  Please think about it.  Deborah’s concerns – Pg. 5 – Maybe use a nurse practitioner as well as a doctor.  Don’t limit.  Brad thinks it is a good idea.  
Meeting adjourned at    8:10 p.m.  
Next Meeting Date:     Marcus will send out an email to see if we will have a meeting   5:30 – 7:30 p.m. [image: image2.jpg]
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